
  

   

 

President's Message 
 

 

Hello STLCC Family! 

  

The month of June has been full of fun adventures and new cars for members to 

enjoy them in. The meeting July 11th will be full of surprises. 

  

The Midkiffs, assisted by the Pickles, hosted a week long drive full of curves and 

interesting sites to explore on the Tail of the Dragon, Moonshine 28, and Devil’s 

Triangle.  A little rain just added to the adventure.  The Stierens and Givens 

provided a full day of fun and driving to Giant City! 

  

Luncheons, wineries and sangria – too much to mention! 

  

As we celebrate the 70th Birthday of the Great American Sportscar and the 

birthday of the greatest nation ever, remember to give thanks for those blessings 

we enjoy living in the Freedom of the Flag of the USA! 

  

Stay safe and Save the Wave! 

  

Karen Price 

President  

 

 



 

Birthdays and Anniversaries 
 

 

BIRTHDAYS   

Marc Portman  

Ron Hagenow  

Kathy Mueller  

JoAnn Rogers  

Dana Griggs   

Bruce Wooldridge  

June Walsh  

Cherie Hopson   

Jan Murray  

Steve Willis  

Larry Walker  

    

ANNIVERSARIES   

Dale & Valerie Zeisset  

Barry & Patricia Korman  

Jim & Bev Givens  

Steve & Julie Willis  
 

 

 

 

Meeting Minutes 
 

St. Louis Corvette Club  

June 6, 2023 Meeting Minutes  

• Call to order – Karen/Jack 



• Prayer – Brandon 

• Pledge of Allegiance 

• Introduction of Officers 

President:  Karen Price Vice President:  Brandon Hoosier 

Membership:  Judy Giovanoni Treasurer:  Patti Kusky 

Secretary: Leslie Hoosier Sargent at Arms:  Jack Braznell 

Sponsor:  ELCO Chevrolet 
Mark Gerecke & Eric DeBruin 

   

• Reminder: Please do not arrive until 6:15 pm to avoid disrupting ELCO 

business. Sign up for events, there’s a lot of fun stuff coming! 

• New members & guests: New members – Barry & Patricia Korman. Guests 

– Ed Hartzke, original owner of 1968 Corvette! Also John Deluca, Joe Vitale 

& Harry Hammer. 

• John Midkiff – Support for Veterans. Collecting travel size toiletries (i.e.- the 

size they provide in hotels) for donation to Veterans. Bring items to club 

meetings for donation. 

• Secretary’s Minutes: Chris Woods motion to approve, Rich second, 

approved! 

• Treasurer’s Report: Anne Pickles motion to approve, John Jordan 

seconded, approved. 

• Membership Report - Judy  

o Charter.net email addresses have issues with email server; let Judy 

know if you are not receiving emails. 

o Reminder: Event sponsors are responsible for telling Judy who 

attended. 

• Membership Changes since the May 2023 Business Meeting:  

o New members added since May 2, 2023 – None. 

o Members leaving since May 2, 2023 – None. 

o Associate Members leaving since May 2, 2023 – None. 



• Regular Members: 101 (includes 10 Charter Members) 

• Lifetime Members: 5 (includes 1 Charter Member) 

• Associate Members: 3 

• Sponsors: 4 

• Total Members: 101 (excludes sponsors) 

• Membership Waiting List  

o John Eskew 

o Steve & Kim Marre 

o Pat & Jean Rohlman 

o Harry Hammer 

o Ed & Joanmarie Hartzke 

• Committee Reports:  

o Newsletter: Kathy Mueller (Thanks for great newsletter) Reminder: 

send Kathy event flyers for newsletter! 

o Sponsorship: On target. Need more volunteers to mentor new club 

members! Randy Howard volunteered and suggested that new 

members be assigned to mentor right away. 

o Website update: Steve on vacation, but Steve & Brandon are working 

to get photo shoot together for member/car photos. 

o Budget: On target. Don Pickles staying on, Mike Kunst staying on, 

Ray Queen not sure. 

o By-laws: on target. 

o Charity: On target, will have update next month. 

o VA Garden: Marty Dooley. Thanks to those who helped with planting 

in May!All is looking well! 

o Parade: Michelle Finn – Webster Groves parade July 4th. Meeting at 

upper lot at Big Bend & Elm by Schnucks at 8:30. Party/picnic at 

Price’s afterwards at around 12:30. Parade starts at 10:00. Hope you 

can all make it! 



o National Corvette Museum Ambassador’s Report: Judy Dooley. June 

29th is 70th anniversary of Corvette coming off assembly line!  There 

will be a gala & exhibit that will celebrate the 70th anniversary! Rich – 

Also remember Drive your Corvette to work day on Friday, June 30th. 

o NCCC Governor’s Report: Ron Hagenow attended in place of Larry 

Walker – thanks Ron! This weekend 14 auto cross events for anyone 

interested, also arranging event at Bonne Terre drag strip. If 

interested, see Larry Walker. See the flyer on website. Larry to 

represent STLCC at national convention. 

o History: Ron does extremely good job on newsletter articles, thank 

you! Next year STLCC is 20 years old!  Need to form committee to 

celebrate 20 years. Contact Karen if you’re interested in helping plan 

some fun events to celebrate 20 years! 

o Christmas Party: On target! 

o Nominating: Pam Queen & Val Zeissett will be taking over 

committee. Thank you! More volunteers are welcome. Membership & 

Treasurer board positions will be open as Judy & Patti are nearing 

the end of their term. 

o Sponsor Report: Mark Gerecke/Eric DeBruin. Dealership enjoys 

having club here. Kuskys purchased new Blazer, Givens purchased 

new truck, Howards purchased new 70th Anniversary Z06! Congrats! 

Still need more inventory, cars moving quickly. Appreciate the club 

support! 

o Insurance: Randy Howard, Rich Luebcke, John Jordan, Steve Wills 

researched & presented insurance options to board. Rich presented 

insurance information to club during meeting (NCCC & Hagerty). 

Board recommends move to Hagerty.  Club members to vote via 

paper ballot. Mike Kunst indicated that bylaws will need to be 

updated, which board was already aware. Mike Kunst recommends 

having vote to reissue rate schedule for next year. Remember: 



 

changing club insurance to Hagerty does not mean club members 

cannot be members at large of NCCC!  Also, if club has 51% of 

members, you can still be NCCC club. Theresa Luebcke suggests 

the board give club more time to review & understand information 

before we vote. Jim recommends we put information in newsletter & 

vote next meeting. The Board chose to send out the insurance 

information to the club members via email for review and club will 

vote at the July 11th meeting. Insurance snapshot below; you should 

have received a separate email with additional information. 

 

  

• Vice President’s Report: Discussed past events & upcoming events. See 

Brandon if you have any new events you want to sponsor. 

• New events - see attached. 

• St. Jude fundraising update: Great time at St. Jude run!!Raised a lot of 

money for the kids! $340,000 to date for all 89 cars involved. Fundraisers 

alone for STLCC raised $12,000, overall total raised $24,000! Note: 

Fundraisers were not intended so drivers could get free ride. Each driver still 

had to raise money. Not a club sponsored event, but we thank all the 

members of STLCC who participated! 



 

• Judy announced the attendance at the meeting – 67 members in 

attendance tonight.Thanks to ELCO for allowing us to use the space! 

• 50/50 drawing winner: Mark Portman. Attendance prize winner: Pam 

Queen. 

• Motion to adjourn meeting by Karen Price, Rich L seconded, adjourned. 

Thank you for coming! Drive safely. 

• Next meeting, July 11th! 

Leslie Hoosier 

Secretary 

 

Upcoming Events (see website for more info): 

June 19-25, Tail of the Dragon, Tennessee & North Carolina 

June 24-30, NCCC Convention, Bowling Green, KY 

June 25, Fritz’s Ice Cream, Valley Park, MO 

June 30, Drive your Corvette to work day 

July 4, Webster Groves 4th of July Parade, Webster Groves, MO 

July 11, Monthly Club Meeting, ELCO 

July 8, ALS Luncheon, Hawthorne Inn, Labadie, MO 

July 15, STLCC Luau, Kirby’s House 

July 20, Sunsets & Sangria, Sunset Overlook, Columbia IL 

July 22, Corvettes & Coffee, Teleo Coffee, Kirkwood MO 

July 30, Fritz’s Ice Cream, Valley Park MO 

August 1, Monthly Club Meeting, ELCO 

   

 

 

 

Committee Reports & Sponsor Reports 
 

 

NCM Ambassadors Report  

 



 

If you need to get in touch with the National Corvette Museum, here is how to do 

it.  NCM 350 Corvette Dr., Bowling Green, KY 42101.  Phone number is 1-800-

538-3883.   Maybe you want to join the museum or purchase a raffle car 

ticket.  This is how you can do it. 

  

I would like to see everyone in our club "Save the Wave."   This means that when 

you are driving your Corvette and approach another Corvette you wave at them.  If 

you don't wave at the other Corvette, it is considered bad etiquette.  So the goal is 

to get the newer Corvette owners to learn this.  Not everyone will wave back but at 

least you tried.  Any kind of wave is ok.  It might be a whole arm out of your top 

down convertible or your hand out of the side window or the two finger salute.  Any 

kind of wave is ok. 

  

Please help us Save the Wave. 

  

Judy and Marty Dooley 

NCM Ambassadors  

   

 

 

 

Future Events 
 

 



  

 

There will be a sign-up sheet at the June meeting.  If you can’t make the meeting, please 

contact Pam Queen at 314-616-4726 or send an email to 

pamqueen13@gmail.com  Reservation needed by July 4th 

 

 

  

mailto:pamqueen13@gmail.com%20%20Reservation


  

 

RSVP steve_kirby@sbcglobal.net 

or 

dawnstroup@sbcglobal.net 

or sign up at meeting. 

  

Hope to see you on the 15th! 

  

P.S Please Park in driveway or park along 1 side of our cul-de-sac or along 

main road. Thanks! 

 

 

mailto:steve_kirby@sbcglobal.net
mailto:dawnstroup@sbcglobal.net


  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 

 

Past Events  

  

 

Casey Illinois, Home of the Big Things 

Sponsored and Guided by Laurie & Mike Grubb  

 

 



 

 

Laurie and Mike at our first stop, Richards Farm Restaurant.  

 

  



 

  

 

  

 

Above: The group standing with the Biggest Pitchfork just outside the Richards 

Farm Restaurant.  

 



 

 

It looks like we parked in all the spots in front of the Richards Farm Restaurant!  

 

The following items are Certified World's Largest:  

 

 

  



 

  

 

  

 

Mike and Laurie checking out the teeter totter.  

 

 

  

 

Some of the group sitting under the mail box enjoying ice cream.  

 



 

  

 

Barb is checking to see if she could wear the clogs.  It doesn't look like it will work!  

 

 

The following items are merely Big Things.  

 

 

  

 

Even though merely Big, the bird cage was big enough to hold all the ladies!  

 

 

  



 

  

 

The following are not Big, just interesting.  

 

 

  

 

For a town that has all this largest and big stuff, this door is a head scratcher!  

 

 

 

 

Coffee and Road Trip 

Sponsored by the Stierens and Givens  

 

 

 

First Stop - Coffee at Bean Tree Café 

 



  



  

 

  



 

  

 

  

 

  



 

  

  



 

Second Stop - Lunch (fried chicken) at Giant City State Park 

 

  



 

 



 

  

 

  



  



  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

Third Stop - Chaumette Winery 

 



  

 

  



 

  

 

 

 

Casino Day 

Sponsored by Ruth and Randy Howard  

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

  

 

  



 

  

 

  

 

 

 

June Retirees' Lunch 

Sponsored by Mike Kunst  

 

 



  

 

  



 

  

 

  

 

  



 

  

 

  



 

 

Happy Birthday to Judy and Barry! 

 

 

 

Sunset and Sangria 

Sponsored by Jim and Bev Givens  

 

 



  

 

  



 

  

 

 



 

  

 

 

 

Ice Cream at Fritz's 

Sponsored by Ken and Barb Payne, John and Angie Midkiff, and 

John Jordan and Joyce Newbauer  

 

 

 

  

 

  



 

  

 

 

 

Take Your Corvette to Work Day 

Sponsored by Rick Frierdich and Pat Ross  

 

 

 

The Original Pancake House 

 

  



 

  

 

  

 

  



 

  

 

Sugar Creek Winery 

 

 

  

 

  



 

  

 

 

Features and Announcements 
  

 

Judy Giovanoni Hometown Hero 

Submitted by Ruth Howard  

 

 

 

Congratulations to our own Judy Giovanoni!  President Judy is dedicated to 

helping Newborns in Need. We could not be more proud of you! 

  

Proud to call her a friend! First class lady! 

   

 



  

 

Judy Giovanoni, President for Newborns in Need, is today's hometown hero 

sponsored by Air Comfort Service Heating, Cooling & Insulation! 

   

 

 

 

 

Hagenows Celebrate Their 50th 

Anniversary 

Submitted by Tom Marlo  

 

 

 

The following article was published in the Republic-Times on June 28, 2023.  

 

 

Hagenows celebrate 50 years 

 



 

Ron and Mary Ann Hagenow of Waterloo are celebrating their 50th wedding 

anniversary. Ron is from Manteno in northern Illinois and Mary Ann is a Belleville 

native. They met in 1969 while students at Eastern Illinois University in Charleston 

and were married on June 30, 1973 at St. Peter’s Cathedral in Belleville. Before 

moving to Waterloo in 2005, Ron and Mary Ann lived in Lubbock, Texas; Swansea, 

Illinois; Florissant, Missouri and Madison, Alabama. Ron is a retired USAF and Air 

National Guard veteran with 21 years of service. He retired from federal civil 

service as a systems analyst with the Air National Guard and U. S. Army in 2005 

with 34 years of service.  He then worked as a defense contractor in St. Louis for 9 

years.  Mary Ann is a retired teacher, having taught in schools in Alabama, 

Missouri and here in Waterloo. They are the proud parents of Ryan (Tara) 

Hagenow of Columbia, Illinois and Karen (Jesse) Hill of Kirkwood, Missouri and 

grandparents of Reid, Parker, Avery and Layla. Interestingly, Mary Ann has 

Waterloo roots dating back to the 1850s when her maternal great-great 

grandparents lived in Waterloo and were parishioners at Sts. Peter and Paul 

Catholic Church.    

   

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Girl Talk Newsletter 

Submitted by Rich Luebcke  

 

 



  



  



  

 

 

Articles 
 



 

 

The St. Louis Corvette Club 

Historical Society Column 

By Ron Hagenow 

History Committee: Ron Hagenow, Marty Dooley, Mike Price and 

Peggy Craig Bradley 

 

 

This month we’re going to do something a little different.  We have a lot of new 

members so we thought it might be interesting to see who of our current members 

have been officers in the club.  Besides our current board consisting of Karen 

Price, Brandon Hoosier, Leslie Hoosier, Judy Giovanoni, Patti Kusky and Jack 

Braznell, here are former officers of the club:  Jim Givens, Don Pickles, Ray 

Queen, Mike Price, Ruth Howard, Randy Howard, Theresa Luebcke, Ron 

Hagenow, Marty Dooley, Rick Frierdich, Rick Doerr, Mike Grubb, Larry Akins, 

Angie Midkiff, Bev Givens, Sherri Marlo, Erin Duke, Mary Ann Hagenow, Marcia 

Sheer, Anne Pickles, Bob Kusky, Mike Kunst, Tom Marlo, Jan Murray, Peggy 

Craig Bradley, Michelle Finn, Michelle Paillou, Gary Murray and Judy 

Dooley.  Some of our members have held multiple positions within the club.  Then 

if you want to consider additional members who have headed up a committee or 

been a chairperson we need to include Larry Walker, Rich Luebcke, Steve Kirby, 

Kathy Mueller, Valerie Zeisset and John Midkiff.   So at the next meeting or event, 

look around and know that these folks have been instrumental in maintaining the 

club we have today.  If you are a newer member, please consider volunteering for 

a position on the board or maybe heading up a committee.  It is a great way to 

better know your club members and there are plenty of folks to help you in any way 

they can.  We are always open to new and fresh ideas.  Elections are only a few 

months away.  



 

  

Some of our newer members may wonder why we participate in the Webster 

Groves Fourth of July Parade.  This all started early in the club’s existence 

because one of our members, past President Bill Dotson, graduated from Webster 

Groves High School.  We have been participating in the parade since at least 

2006.  If you haven’t done the parade yet, you will be amazed at the number of 

people who turn out to watch.  Usually the whole parade route is lined with people, 

sometimes 10 deep.  We’ve done the parade in really nice weather but usually it is 

hot and humid.  A passing rain shower hasn’t stopped us yet.  It’s all great fun and 

the folks really enjoy seeing our cars.  A lot of people, especially the kids, like to 

hear us revving our engines.  For the last few years we have all enjoyed a nice 

lunch after the parade at Mike and Karen’s house.  There is always plenty of food 

and refreshments.  So we hope you are able to participate in this year’s parade. 

  

Now for some pictures of past Fourth of July parades:  

   

 



  

 

Some of our decorated cars in 2011. 

   

 



 

 

Drivers meeting prior to the parade in 2008. 

   



 

 

A mad dash to clean up our cars after a rain storm in 2009. 

   



 

 

Getting ready for the 2022 parade.  

   

 

 

 

Featured STLCC Members and Their 

Corvette 

Steve and Maggie Hedgcorth  

 

 



  

 

 

Managing Editor Kathy Mueller 
Columnist Ron Hagenow 

Senior Photo Journalist Terry Mueller 
Photo Journalist Ruth Howard 
Aerial Photo Journalist Tom Marlo 

Archive Specialist Steve Kirby 
Publisher Mike Kunst 
 

 

 

Many Thanks To Our Sponsor 
  

   

Mark Gerecke 636-227-5333 

Eric DeBruin 636-227-5333 
  
  

  



 

 

 

 
 

 

 
   

 


